
To Whom This May Concern,
  

My name is Shelby Bueno and I am proud to offer my recommendation on behalf of Kaitlyn
Miller to whom I have personally known for the past four years as both her teacher and FFA
advisor at Poway High School. It is my firm belief that her communication skills, ability to lead
by example, and her motivation for continued growth will be a vital asset to any organization she
pursues.

During my relationship with Kaitlyn, I have experienced an individual who shows up earlier than
asked, works hard, and carries themselves in a diligent, respectable manner. I have known
Kaitlyn since her first year in high school. She has always had an interest in science and
agriculture. To pursue this interest, she became a passionate student leader in our leadership
program at Poway High School by establishing her government certified entrepreneurial business
and our schools first ever lamb breeding program.

In addition to her drive, Kaitlyn is a devout student who has always presented themselves with
levelheadedness and the grace of an understanding colleague. During her junior year she became
the Reporter of our Officer Team, where she managed our social media, the chapter newsletter,
and prepared the agenda for our monthly meetings. She climbed the ranks to Vice President by
her senior year where she serves as a mentor to new members in our program.

Kaitlyn is a model student who is extremely passionate about science, equity, and community
service. She is extremely accomplished and will continue to be a leader in any industry she seeks
to pursue for years to come. This experience will open many doors for Kaitlyn and help her
develop a foundation for a successful future.

If you have any questions or would like further information, please do not hesitate to contact Ms.
Bueno at (858) 848-1166 and sbueno@powayusd.com . I will gladly elaborate on her talents and
abilities.
   

Sincerely,

Ms. Bueno
Agriculture & Natural Resources Teacher
Poway High School FFA Advisor
"I believe in the future of Agriculture, with a faith born of not words but of deeds . . . " - E.M.
Tiffany


